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COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC WORKS AND INFRASTRUCTURE  
 
 
Agenda Item No. PWI-4 Meeting Date: January 19, 2016  

 
REQUEST FOR COMMITTEE ACTION 

    
To: Fred Payne, Chairman, Committee on Public Works and Infrastructure 
  
From: Paula Gucker, Assistant County Administrator, Department of Community Planning and 

Development   
  
Department: Engineering  
  
  
Item Title: Acceptance of Hampton Avenue/Hampton Avenue Extension S-23-47 
  
Action Taken by Committee 
previously (include dates 
when Item was discussed): 

 

  
Motion Requested Today: Approval  
  
Staff Recommendation:  
  
Impact of Action: Allows the County jurisdiction and control over the maintenance of the road that will 

connect the New Hampton Avenue Bridge.  Allows us to control access for 
pedestrian use only and close off certain section to vehicular traffic.  

  
Funding Amount/Source:  
  
Requested by:  
  
Staff Representative: Paula Gucker, Assistant County Administrator  
  
  
List of Attachments:   Relinquishment from SCDOT and map.  
 

 
 

1-14-16         23 
Date Submitted 

 
 Approved by the County Administrator 

 
 Council District 

 
 



County of Greenville 
 

“ . . . At Your Service" 
Hesha N. Gamble, P.E., PTOE 

County Infrastructure Engineer 
Public Works Division 

(864) 467-7010 
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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
DATE:  January 12, 2016 
 
TO:  Public Works & Infrastructure Committee 
 
VIA:  Paula Gucker, Assistant County Administrator for Public Works 
 
FROM: Hesha N. Gamble, P.E., County Engineer 
 
SUBJECT: Acceptance of 0.835 miles (4,409 feet) of Hampton Avenue Extension 
 
The County is managing a project to construct a pedestrian bridge on Hampton Avenue Extension, 
crossing multiple active railroad lines. This project has the full support of the surrounding 
community. In order to effectively manage the future maintenance of the bridge and subsequent 
connections to the Swamp Rabbit Trail, the County has asked SCDOT to abandon this portion of 
the roadway to the County. This will allow for much better management and oversight of the project 
and eliminates the need for third-party agreements throughout the design and construction process. 
SCDOT has agreed to the abandonment and is ready to proceed with the necessary paperwork. 
 
This Division is requesting approval to accept the 4,409 feet of Hampton Avenue Extension 
(currently S-23-47) into the County’s Inventory System in order to provide for future maintenance 
and oversight of the new bridge and connections. 
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